
 

 

    ACBL UNIT 116 BOARD MINUTE 
     October 20, 2023 
    Joyce Greenspan’s Home 
 
 The meeting was called to order at 10:03 A.M. by President John Bava.  Others 
attending were Rajat Basu, Joyce Greenspan, Kathy Pollock, and Ruth Wurster. Larry 
Abate attended by phone.  Carol Licata has resigned from the Board. 
 
 Kathy moved to add the names of new ACBl members to the minutes.  Seconded 
by Joyce.  Carried. 
 
 The treasurer’s report shows a balance of $13,574.25.  Kathy presented the 
financial report for the fall sectional.  After expenses, the sectional had a profit of 
$945.96. 
 
 The Buffalo Bridge Center is moving to 60 Dingens St. and will have room for the 
Unit to store tables and supplies.  The Unit will pay $750 for the sectionals, and $250 for 
the summer picnic and annual meeting. The Unit will also pay $250 for storage and use 
of the dealing machines.  $250 will be paid now from November 1, 2023-November 1, 
2024.  Larry will help with the move. 
 
 John and Larry will co-chair the annual meeting December 2 at the Main-Transit 
Fire Hall.  Kathy stated that in 2022 there were 11 1/2 tables.  The meeting will begin at 
11 A.M., lunch at noon and the game at 12:30.  Food and cost will be determined.  Art 
Morth will direct and Kathy will deal boards. 
 
 There was some discussion about the Unit website.  That discussion was tabled 
for a later time. 
 
 Alice Cooley has recently joined ACBL  ACBl sent postcards to lapsed members 
across the country.  700 rejoined. 
 
 The next meeting will be December 12 at 10 A.M.  Meeting adjourned at 11;34 
A.M. 
 
 
      Respectfully submitted 
      Ruth Wurster 
      Recording Secretary  


